
 
 
 
 

STATEMENT OF REASONS 
 
 
Via East Midlands Ltd is working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council to deliver 
highway services.  
 
The County Councillor has requested measures to reduce the volume of rat-running traffic 
using Crew Lane Close, Southwell. Residents have requested that the road is blocked at one 
end, but this is not considered feasible because it is not possible to construct the necessary 
turning head at either end due to the lack of highway land. 
 
It is therefore proposed to introduce a Prohibition of Driving Order which will help to prevent 
unauthorised vehicles from using the road. Access would be retained for residents needing 
access to their properties. 
 
The proposals are shown on drawing H/SLW/4985/01 
 


